
Riding an asteroid: China’s next goal
in space

[unable to retrieve full-text content]After sending a probe to Mars in 2020,
China plans to explore three asteroids and land on one of them to conduct
scientific research, according to a Chinese asteroid research expert.

Regulation revamp urged after student
sex attacks

Experts and academics are calling for greater policing of schools and for
regulations to be drafted to prevent abuse, after claims that teachers in
Beijing and Shanghai sexually assaulted students during periods of private
tuition.

The attacks attracted widespread public attention and triggered debate about
how parents, schools and society in general should protect children.

In January, a junior middle school teacher in Beijing was detained on
suspicion of sexually assaulting a 17-year-old female student. The teacher,
who previously taught the student math at school, was hired by the family in
September 2015 to provide private tuition.

The student claims that the first assault occurred in April last year,
followed by more attacks in July, August and December. The teacher is also
alleged to have intimidated the student to prevent her from telling anyone
about the incidents.

In December, the teacher was caught sexually assaulting the student by a
surveillance camera the father had installed at his daughter’s insistence.
Once he had seen the footage, the father reported the matter to the police,
who are investigating the allegations.

The teacher, who charged 700 yuan ($102) for each hour’s tuition, had been
paid more than 160,000 yuan during the previous 14 months.

“If I hadn’t seen it myself, I wouldn’t have believed that a teacher from a
well-known school could have done this,” said the girl’s father, quoted by
The Mirror.

In a similar incident, a teacher at a private junior middle school in
Shanghai was sentenced to two and a half years in prison for sexually
assaulting and intimidating a female junior school student during private
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tuition sessions at his home.

There are no official statistics about teacher-student abuse, but in 2015,
the Supreme People’s Court told media in Gansu province that the nation’s
courts heard 7,145 cases of child sexual abuse between 2012 and 2014.

Inadequate protection

Xi Xiaohua, executive director of the Beijing Youth Social Work Research
Institute, which is affiliated to the Capital Normal University, said the
fact that the incidents happened in large cities was “shocking” and
“harrowing”. However, she said the parents of the girl in the Beijing
incident should bear some of the blame because they left their daughter alone
with an adult male.

Yao Jianlong, a professor of law and the director of the school of criminal
justice at Shanghai University of Political Science and Law, agreed with Xi’s
stance.

“The absence of a parent or guardian is especially dangerous for children,
which explains why more sexual assaults on students are found among ‘left-
behind’ children,” he said, referring to children whose parents have moved
from their hometown in search of work in cities and towns, leaving the
children at home.

In the Beijing incident, Yao said the father, who believed the teacher he had
hired at great cost was above suspicion, had been unable to identify the
potential threat to the child’s safety.

The consequence was that when his daughter told him she no longer wanted to
be tutored by the teacher, instead of questioning the man, the father thought
the fault lay with his daughter. The father’s failure to act left the girl
open to more abuse, according to Yao, who conducts research into the sexual
assault of children by adults.

“Parents should never leave young children alone with adults. They should be
cautious all the time to ensure that there are no blind spots in the
guardianship of children－boys or girls,” he said, adding that boys are also
vulnerable to sexual assault.

Xi said children should learn about the dangers of sexual assault and learn
techniques to avoid possible threats.

“Our center has provided a lot of self-protection courses for children at
schools and communities in Beijing. We explain to the children what
constitutes sexual assault, the signs to look for, and how to deal with it,”
said Xi, who has spent many years working to raise awareness of the problem
among parents and children.

She and her colleagues have long advocated the inclusion of such courses in
the school curriculum, but they are a low priority in China’s exam-oriented
education system: “Under such circumstances, the onus is on the parents to
teach their children how to protect themselves.”



That’s easier said than done, according to Yao. “Chinese parents, including
some well-educated people like myself, are too shy to talk about these
things. Even when sometimes I want to talk to my son about this, I don’t know
how to open the conversation. This situation also needs to change,” he said.

Public want paedophiles dealt with
properly – Diane Abbott

Diane
Abbott MP, Labour’s Shadow Home Secretary, speaking in response to remarks
from Chief Constable Bailey, said:

“These
comments are deeply troubling. The public are
right to demand that this crime is treated with the utmost seriousness.

“Talk
of police forces who ‘cannot cope’ will fuel concerns that this is motivated
by
lack of resources.

“Labour
has repeatedly warned about the consequences of Tory cuts to the police
budget
and to overall police numbers.

“It’s
not good enough for ministers to say that they expect these crimes to be
investigated properly, when their cuts are placing the police in an
impossible
position.”

Ends

Notes
to editors

– Reports of Chief Constable Stephen Bailey’s remarks are here
http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-39112911     

– Since 2009 total police officer numbers have fallen by
20,000

http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-36857326
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Taiwanese man dies of H7N9 bird flu

A Taiwan resident died of the H7N9 avian flu virus Monday evening, 23 days
after the infection was confirmed, the local disease control agency said
Tuesday.

The man, 69, contracted the virus on Feb. 4 and died in hospital on Feb. 27
after medical treatment failed, according to the agency.

The man, from Kaohsiung, initially felt ill on Jan. 23 when he was visiting
Guangdong Province on business. He returned to Taiwan on Jan. 25 but was
tested negative for bird-flu at a hospital.

The patient felt symptoms such as fever, coughing and breathing difficulties
on Jan. 29, and was diagnosed with pneumonia. He was hospitalized on Feb. 1,
and confirmed as having the avian-flu virus three days later.

The man was the first Taiwan resident and second person to die of H7N9 on the
island, where a total of five human H7N9 cases have been confirmed, according
to local media.

The first person to die from the virus in Taiwan was a mainland resident.

Political advisors asked to adhere to
CPC leadership

Top political advisor Yu Zhengsheng on Tuesday asked the country’s political
advisors to stick to the leadership of the Communist Party of China (CPC) and
socialism.

Yu, chairman of the Chinese People’s Political Consultative Conference
(CPPCC) National Committee, made the remarks at a concluding meeting attended
by senior political advisors.

Political advisors should perform their duty and make good preparation for
the 19th CPC National Congress which will be held in 2017, Yu said.

Yu called on political advisors to offer advice to economic and social
development, conduct consultation, raise quality proposals, perform
supervision and promote solidarity.

He also urged political advisors to observe disciplines and anti-graft rules
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during the upcoming annual session of the top political advisory body which
will start on March 3.

The meeting adopted the agenda and schedule for the CPPCC Natinoal
Committee’s annual session.

The meeting also approved the standing committee’s work report to be
deliberated at the annual session and a report on proposals made since last
year’s session.

Several appointments and dismissals of officials were also announced at the
meeting.

The CPPCC is a consultation body. It consists of figures representative of
Chinese society who advise the government, and legislative and judicial
organs.


